
                                 

               

ũƅŸƆżŷŸƁƇLƆ ũżŸŶŸ 
 
Welcome to all: 
I was glad to see the ones who came out in the rain 
for our February meeting, however, we did have 
one of the smallest groups that I can remember. I 
hope that we all come to the March 5th meeting as 
there will be a few changes. I will be calling for 
show and tell before the break so that everyone can 
see all the great work that others have been doing. 
So be sure to bring those nice quilts. We are look-
ing forward to seeing them.  
I was out looking in my flower beds a couple of 
weeks ago and was happy to see my tulips and daf-
fodils coming up.  Now they are blooming so beau-
tifully. We are so lucky to live in such a wonderful 
place. 
I know the quilt show is coming up faster than you 
can blink an eye, so here is my idea. We are trying 
to get our quilts ready as fast as we can. However, 
we need to slow down and take a break, draw a 
breath deep and eat some chocolate. It always 
amazes me how this works to take care of problems 
and makes the job go easier, so try it and it will put 
a smile on your face. Remember we are doing this 
for fun. 
I will see you March 5th. Try to bring a friend. I am 
sure they will enjoy themselves, and maybe they will 
become a new member. 
President 
Betty Hendrickson 
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Programs 
 

Come one, come all, to hear about the upcoming 
quilt show.  
We will be showing demos on how to attach labels 
and construct a sleeve.  
We will be unveiling and explaining the for sale 
cards. 
Maggie Stimson will show us the poster that has 
been designed for this show. 
Janet Fesler, volunteer chair, will be giving infor-
mation about the various jobs members can sign up 
for. 
We are excited to announce that all of the quilt 
show vendor spots are filled. Once again the ven-
dors will be in both the main building and the Turf 
Club. The vendor list includes a mix of longtime fa-
vorites and first-time quilt show vendors. They will 
be displaying a wide variety of quilt goodies to en-
tice you. 
This promises to be a fun and informative meeting 
and one that you won't want to miss. 

Quilt Guild Meetings 
March 5 
April 2 
May 7 
June 4 

 
 

Board Meetings 
   March 9 
   April 6 
   May 11 
   June- No Meeting 

Quilt Show Forms 

Quilt show entry forms are included as  
pages 15 through 18 of this newsletter! 
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WHY DO WE NEED VOLUNTEERS? 
LET ME COUNT THE WAYS. 

 
Our Heart of the Redwoods Quilt Show is large by 
any standards. It takes many hours contributed by 
many dedicated volunteers to accomplish this. For 
our July 18-19, 2015 show there are currently over 
twenty committee chairpersons who began meeting 
and planning in October.  Some committees recruit 
volunteers and begin their work well before the 
show (e.g. Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales, Publicity, 
Vendors).  Other committees such as Market Place 
start their work of identifying products and encour-
aging quilter entrepreneurs to make items for sale 
months in advance.  Quilt Entry and Quilt Receiving 
volunteers work in advance of the show. 
 
The Thursday prior to the show the buildings are 
readied, floors spaces are allotted and equipment is 
trucked in from storage and assembled.  This process 
takes many volunteers.  Friday 300+ quilts are deliv-
ered to Redwood Acres (by volunteers) and artfully 
hung and displayed in the three buildings (by volun-
teers).  Vendors arrive and arrange their booths.  Fri-
day evening is Preview Night where volunteers (who 
have worked or promised to work at least four 
hours) enjoy the first look at the display quilts and 
are the first customers at the vendor booths.  All of 
this takes dozens of volunteers ŴƁŷ ƇŻŸ ƆŻƂƊ ŻŴƆƁLƇ 
even begun. Then Saturday and Sunday our wonder-
ful work is enjoyed by the public.  That takes even 
more volunteers to man the doors and help the pub-
lic view the quilts (white glove workers).  Sunday late 
afternoon everything moves in reverse.  The quilts 
go home, quilt racks are taken down, trucks are 
loaded, and floors are swept.  So you get the idea-all 
of this takes hundreds of volunteers.   
 
There are so many ways we need you!  Signing up 
volunteers will begin at our April meeting.  We will 
be at the local guild meetings and quilting events in 
April, May and June, so you can easily signup.  Plan 
your summer calendar so you can volunteer.  YOU 
ARE WHAT MAKES THE HEART OF THE RED-
WOODS QUILT SHOW POSSIBLE. 
Janet Fesler-Volunteer Chairperson 
ph. 840-9447  cwfesler@ humboldt1.com 
Judy DeGraff & Kathleen Fehely, Assistants 

 

Quilting Weekend 
 
Quilting weekend is coming up soon. Everyone is 
picking out the projects they want to work on and 
more importantly, the food they will be bringing. 
Doors open at 2:00 Friday afternoon. We will sew 
until 9:00. 
Saturday hours will be 9:00 to 9:00.. Sunday hours 
are from 9:00 to 4:00. 
Demos will be given throughout the weekend. 
The guild will be furnishing ironing boards and irons. 
Tables will also be set up for cutting. Electrical cords 
will be run to the tables for members to use. 
The refrigerator, microwave, and ovens will be avail-
able for our use. Ice chests with ice will also be pro-
vided. Eating utensils, paper plates and cups will be 
furnished by our hospitality committee. 
If you would like to bring a dish to share, please 
mark your dish with your name so it can be returned 
to you. The guild has serving utensils. 
If you have a large cutting mat that you would like 
to share please bring it. Members can bring their 
own mats and irons to use at their tables. 
This will be a fun weekend. If you have any questions 
please call Susie at 445-5844. 
 

THE RAFFLE TABLE 
 

Tickets are $1 each  
or  

6 tickets for $5 
 

 Please remember that donated items to the raf-
fle table do not need to be quilting related.  As the 
ƆŴƌżƁź źƂŸƆ MƂƁŸ ƃŸƅƆƂƁLƆ ƇƅŴƆŻ żƆ ŴƁƂƇŻŸƅ ƃŸƅƆƂƁLƆ 
ƇƅŸŴƆƈƅŸ.N    
 
Melody Williams 
Raffle Table Hostess 
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      Fat Quarter Raffle and Other Stuff 
 
 Yes, the daffodils are up!  Bring yellow Fat Quarters 
to the March meeting.  Years ago, one quilt rule was 
to put a bit of yellow into a quilt to give it a spark of 
color.  Fabrics of today are so bright and cheerful 
and yellow abounds in quilt designs.  ťŴƆƇ ƀƂƁƇŻLƆ 
ƊżƁƁŸƅ ƂŹ ƇŻŸ ŷƂƍŸƁ ƆƇƅżƃŸŷ şŪLƆ ƊŴƆ ŦŸſƂŷƌ 
(working hard at the Raffle Table).  ŚƃƅżſLƆ ƇŻŸƀŸ żƆ Ŵ 
medium-sized floral to celebrate the arrival of bed-
ding plants at our nurseries.  My husband planted 
new pansies in our hanging baskets.  As soon as they 
warm up and start to grow P oh! such color and 
sweetness! 
 I have further information on testing fabric to see if 
żƇLƆ ŶƂƇƇƂƁ Ƃƅ Ŵ ŶƂƇƇƂƁ ŵſŸƁŷ.  Do a search at the 
ŚŵƂƈƇ.ŶƂƀ ƊŸŵƆżƇŸ ŹƂƅ MŹŴŵƅżŶ ŵƈƅƁ ƇŸƆƇ ƇƂ żŷŸƁƇżŹƌ 
ŹŴŵƅżŶƆN.  You will clearly see the difference in the 
residue.  In short, cottons will burn an even edge 
with a minimum of residue and no smell.  Blends will 
have a distinct odor, and the residue will be grit-
ty.  One hundred percent polyester will STINK and 
leave gnarly knots in your sink!  YUCK!  I can hardly 
bear to touch a hundred percent polyester 
quilt.  Twenty-five years ago, my quilt guild made 
poly comforters for a local rest home, but had to 
stop when the dryer at the home was turned on high 
and the comforters melted.  Well-meaning people 
still try to give some of us polyester knit fabric.   
ŬƂƀŸ ƂŹ ƌƂƈ ŻŴƉŸ ŴƆžŸŷ, MŰŻŴƇ żƆ ƇŻŸ ŷżŹŹŸƅŸƁŶŸ 
between all cotton fabrics and poly-cotton 
ŵſŸƁŷƆ?N  I find no information on the web, so my 
experience tells me a few things....Since these fab-
rics are not of the same properties, they react differ-
ently in cutting, pressing, sewing and use in quilted 
items.  Blends are slipperier than cotton (so they 
may shift when cutting or sewing).  Blends will fray 
more than cotton and do not manage as well under 
the iron as 100% cotton.  Blends will shrink upon 
contact with a hot steam iron.  If you make a nine-
patch block of assorted 2-1/2N ƆƄƈŴƅŸƆ ƂŹ ŷżŹŹŸƅŸƁƇ 
types of fabrics, the blends will shrink when pressed 
and have a discernable smell.  This does not make 
for an attractive or useable block.  If you finger press 
a seam allowance under for applique, mark the cen-
ter of a curve or sides of a foundation piece for 
placement of applique. Your finger press will not 
remain in the fabric. Never use a fabric blend or  
polyester batting for potholders or hot pads.  These 
do not absorb the heat and may melt or burn you or 
your table top.  

  
  
Save questionable fabric for doll clothes, stuffed 
toys, or donate them!  As for longevity in a quilt, I 
have seen nothing to prove that a blend will last as 
long as 150+ year old quilts in collections or muse-
ums.  Time has yet to give us an answer to that ques-
tion. 
 In short, why take a chance on the finished product 
by using questionable fabrics?  All quilt-related fab-
ric or block exchanges on the internet REQUIRE 
100% cotton fabrics.  ŢƇLƆ Ŵ źƂƂŷ żŷŸŴ ŹƂƅ Ŵſſ ƈƆ ŹŸſſƂƊ 
quilters.  So, for REQG programs such as Block of the 
Month and Fat Quarter Raffle, please use 100% cot-
ton fabrics. 
 Thank you, Judy DeGraff 
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Be sure to support our Guild  

businesses  and ask them what  

benefits they offer  to REQG 

members. 

DOLL QUILT COMMITTEE 

During the past month or so, generous donations of 
fabric and batting from a number of sources were 
coming in much faster than I could find time to even 
put them away.  It was getting difficult to walk 
around in my sewing room.  So I spent some time 
putting together some really cute kits and managed 
to find a spot to stash the rest of the fabric for later.   
If anyone wants to come to my house to help me 
with putting together more kits, give me a call.  It 
really is fun figuring out what to do with the finished 
blocks I found in some of the boxes.   
 
In addition to over a dozen kits, I have precut bat-
ting and backing.  So stop by the table at the next 
ƀŸŸƇżƁź ŴƁŷ ƆŸŸ ƊŻŴƇLƆ ŴƉŴżſŴŵſŸ. 
 
Thank you to all who have donated supplies and for 
the 12 finished doll quilts that have come in so far.  
Christmas seems a long time from now, but this real-
ly is a year-round effort. 
 
Jeannie Buerer 
825-8701 

Hello from Linda the Librarian  
Thank you each of you who donated a total of 32 
new books in January and February.  So many ideas 
and how-to information just waiting for you to give it 
a test run. 
Many of you know how tight the shelving is for the 
ŵƂƂž ŶŴƅƇ. ŢƇLƆ ŻŴƅŷ ƇƂ źŸƇ Ŵ ŵƂƂž ƂƈƇ, ſŸƇ ŴſƂƁŸ źŸƇ żƇ 
back in.  So be watching for updates on the REQG 
Book Sale   this Spring.  If you have books at home 
you would like to donate for the book sale, please 
bring them to the Library table and let me know that 
they are for the book sale.   
These books are available to you, the members of 
Redwood Empire Quilt Guild. We have  quilting pat-
terns, rulers, history of quilting / patterns / quilters, 
ƁƂƉŸſƆ (ƁżŶŸ ſƈƁŶŻ ƇżƀŸ ƅŸŴŷżƁź), ŜŝLƆ ŹƂƅ ſżƆƇŸƁżƁź 
while you drive. 
ŬŸŸ ƌƂƈ ŴƇ ƇŻŸ ťżŵƅŴƅƌ ƇŴŵſŸ ŦŴƅŶŻ 5.  ŚƅŸƁLƇ ŵƂƂžƆ 
awesome. 
Linda Parrish 
lindaparrishk@yahoo.com 
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PLEASE RESPECT THOSE WHO HAVE  ALLERGIES  

LEAVE THE PERFUME AND HEAVY  

FRAGRANCES AT HOME ON GUILD NIGHT!! 

Ready Reference 
 
Fat Quarter:                 18" x 22" 
Preemie Quilts:           14" x 14" to 20" x 20" 
Doll Quilts:                   18" x 18" to 28" x 28" 
Community Quilts     (Approximately) 
Hospice                        40" x 60" red, white and blue.   
                                         bigger is o.k. 
Child                              50" x 50" up to 50" x 60" x 70"  
                                        square or rectangular 
Lap                                 50" to 60" x 72" 
Twin                               70" x 80" a little  
                                        smaller or bigger is o.k. 
Donations                    child 50" x 50" to queen 
                                        90" x 90" square or rectangular 
Questions?  Call: 
Fat Quarters                Judy DeGraff    725-0451 
Preemies                      Mindy Sallis      498-4957 
Doll                               Jeannie Buerer 825-8701 
Community                 Mimi Mace       442-1231 

Block of the Month 

This block would be beautiful in spring flowers and 
green paths.  Let's chase out the rain and cold with 
spring in our sewing rooms.   
 

Featured Quilters 

Featured Quilters, Mary Hall and Jean Avant, were 
introduced at our February meeting.   
Mary joined the Guild in 1978, 38 years ago.  She 
has held many offices in the Guild including Presi-
dent, Vice President, Newsletter, Publicity, Librari-
an, Humboldt Area Foundation and Technology.  
Mary enjoys making scrap quilts, preemie and doll 
quilts.  Mary was selected for her dedication and 
service to the Guild as well as her quilt mentoring, 
quilt donations, and her considerable body of 
work. 
 Jean joined the Guild in 2002 and has held an of-
fice of some sort ever since joining.  Immediately 
upon joining she became Treasurer, 2002 to 2004, 
and again 2011 to 2014.  She did the Guild news-
letter from 2004 to 2012 and did dual duty as Pub-
licity Chairman from 2008 to 2009.  Jean also did 
Publicity from 2005 to 2007 and is once again 
Publicity Chairman 2014 to 2015.  Jean also enjoys 
MƊŻżƇŸ źſƂƉżƁźN ŷƈƅżƁź ƇŻŸ ƌŸŴƅƆ ƆŻŸ ƊŴƆ ƁƂƇ ŷƂżƁź 
ƇŻŸ ŭƅŸŴƆƈƅŸƅLƆ ŽƂŵ.  ŭŻŸ Šƈżſŷ żƆ ŻƂƁƂƅżƁź ţŸŴƁ ŹƂƅ 
service and dedication to the Guild and for her 
love of quilts and all things having to do with quilt-
ing. 
As a post script, over the years, both these women 
have been proof readers for Guild documents and 
the Newsletter.  Not an official position but an ex-
acting job and extremely valuable service to the 
Guild.  Thank you.   
Maggie Stimson 
Quilt Show Chairman 
Helen Saunders     
Featured Quilter Chairman    
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  Block of the Month 


